Friday we (Cindy and Yvette) left the R/V Ferrel around 12:30 pm to return to New Orleans for a couple days to wait for the storm to pass.  Cindy returned to California.  The storm dissipated more quickly than anticipated, so the schedule was moved up to go back out to sample.  Julian flew on Sunday to join the next cruise.  We are scheduled to leave port (Theodore, AL) at 10 pm tonight.  

